Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I have been watching leicester City centre on the regional and national news. Thankfully we seem to be moving forward concerning the virus and I have noted your work on the issue but i was deeply upset by the state of the city centres pavements..im sure they where renewed a few years ago at a huge cost to the tax payer . Could you confirm the cost please . And do you know Who has been digging them up and then using tarmac to fill them back in. This should be documented and these firms/people called back to make there work good. 

You will no doubt be aware that the council has invested very heavily in the upgrading of city centre streets through its Connecting Leicester programme of works.

I believe you are referring to the slabs on High Street and around the clocktower. A number of these have failed and the council has had to replace them temporarily with tarmac. This has resulted from poor original workmanship from the contractor that carried out the work. The council has taken the contractor to court and secured a sum in compensation to replace these slabs. The sum is subject to a non-disclosure agreement.
The works were originally completed in 2008. We no longer hold the full cost for the project as financial records need only be retained for seven years.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The council has recently completed the first section of resurfacing of the High Street from Jubilee Square to Silver Street. Works have now started on repaving the area around the clocktower with high quality Porphory stone which we have used in Jubilee Square and Cathedral Gardens. Our own City Highways street masons are laying the new slabs.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 
